
Agenda
University Students' Council
February 06, 2025 – 6:00 PM
Roy Romanow Student Council Chamber

- 1. Call to Order**
- 2. Land Acknowledgement**
- 3. Roll Call & Quorum**
- 4. Adoption of an Agenda**
- 5. Council Address**
 - 5.1. Dr. Jerome Cranston - Vice-Provost Students and Learning
- 6. Minutes and Reports for Information**
 - 6.1. USC Minutes – January 30, 2025
 - 6.2. Executive Committee Minutes & Report – February 4, 2025
 - 6.3. Academic Relations Committee Minutes & Report – February 3, 2025
 - 6.4. Campus Group Committee Minutes & Report – February 3, 2025
- 7. College/Constituency Report**
 - 7.1. Agriculture and Bioresources
 - 7.2. Arts and Science
 - 7.3. Dentistry
 - 7.4. Education
 - 7.5. Edwards School of Business
 - 7.6. Engineering
 - 7.7. Indigenous Students
 - 7.8. International Students
 - 7.9. Kinesiology
 - 7.10. Law
 - 7.11. Medicine
 - 7.12. Nursing
 - 7.13. Pharmacy and Nutrition
 - 7.14. St. Thomas More
 - 7.15. Western College of Veterinary Medicine
- 8. Business**
 - 8.1. Scholarship and Awards Committee
- 9. New Business**
- 10. Questions, Comments, and Announcements**
- 11. Adjournment**

**University Students' Council Minutes
January 30, 2025 – 6:00 PM
Roy Romanow Student Council Chamber**

Present:

- **Upkar Singh** (he/him), VP Student Affairs
- **Elisabeth Bauman** (she/her), VP Academic Affairs
- **Jordie Finnie** (he/him), Arts and Science
- **Zachary Cey** (he/him), Agriculture and Bioresources
- **Paras Sidhu** (he/him), Law
- **Joel Bilyk** (he/him), WCVM
- **Selim Bytyqi** (he/him), Arts and Science
- **Guillermo Tellez-Hernandez** (he/him), Arts and Science
- **Karlin Frykas** (he/him), Agriculture and Bioresources
- **Ritu Patel** (she/her), Edwards
- **Melissa Fielding** (she/her), Education
- **Chang Ge** (he/him), Dentistry
- **Moses Ahiabu** (he/him), VP Operations and Finance
- **Krunal Chavda** (he/him), President
- **Meet Patel** (he/him), Medicine
- **Shayan Ahmed** (he/him), Kinesiology
- **Eliaking Cabrera** (he/him), Nursing
- **Nahian Mashrafi** (he/him), International Students

Also Present:

- **Zoher Rafid-Hamed** (he/him), USC Chairperson
- **Jason Ventnor** (he/him), Communications & Marketing Manager
- **Amanda Mitchell** (she/her), Accounting Controller

Absent:

- **Norah Jacob** (she/her), St. Thomas More
- **Taihre Lafond** (he/him), Indigenous Students
- **Kyungsoo Ryu** (she/her), Edwards
- **Eileen Lennie-Koshman** (she/her), Indigenous Students
- **Nisarg Chaudhary** (he/him), International Students
- **Yusup Guldadov** (he/him), Engineering

1. Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 6:06 PM.

2. Land Acknowledgement

Chairperson Rafid-Hamed stated the land acknowledgment: As a Council of Indigenous and Non-Indigenous students, we acknowledge that we gather on Treaty 6 territory, the homeland of the Cree, Saulteaux, Blackfoot, Métis, Dene, and Dakota people. We acknowledge the harm that colonial institutions, such as the University of Saskatchewan, have done. We remember that there were centuries of governance and education on this land before the settlers arrived and that these forms of education and governance are continuing today. We honour and reaffirm our relationships with one another and the land that we are on as we work to dismantle the systematic barriers to education that First Nations, Métis, Inuit, and other marginalized people face.

3. Roll Call & Quorum

Roll call was completed, and the list of attendees is listed on the first page of these minutes. Quorum was present.

4. Adoption of an Agenda

No amendments were made to the agenda.

Motion to adopt the agenda as presented.

USCMOTION085	Councillor Finnie / Councillor Frykas	Carried
---------------------	--	----------------

5. Minutes and Reports for Information

5.1. USC Minutes – January 23, 2025

President Chavda proposed an amendment to item 3, “Roll Call & Quorum”: quorum was present but had mistakenly been recorded as not present.

Move to accept the amendment proposed by President Chavda

USCMOTION086	Councillor Fielding / Councillor Frykas	Carried
---------------------	--	----------------

Move to enter the USC minutes from January 23, 2025, into the official record as amended.

USCMOTION087	Councillor Finnie / Councillor Sidhu	Carried
---------------------	---	----------------

5.2. Executive Committee Minutes & Report – January 28, 2025

President Chavda reported the key items included in the January 28 Executive Committee minutes.

Move to enter the Executive Committee minutes from January 28, 2025, into the official record.

USCMOTION088	President Chavda / VP Singh	Carried
---------------------	------------------------------------	----------------

5.3. Advocacy Committee Minutes & Report – January 27, 2025

President Chavda reported the highlights from the January 27, 2025, Advocacy Committee minutes, including that a draft of the provincial lobbying document has been completed.

Move to enter the Advocacy Committee minutes from January 27, 2025, into the official record.

USCMOTION089	Councillor Bytyqi / President Chavda	Carried
---------------------	---	----------------

5.4. Campus Group Committee Minutes & Report – January 27, 2025

VP Ahiabu reported the highlights from the January 27, 2025, Campus Groups Committee meeting.

Move to enter the Campus Group Committee minutes from January 27, 2025, into the official record.

USCMOTION090	Councillor Cey / VP Ahiabu	Carried
---------------------	-----------------------------------	----------------

5.5. Governance Committee Minutes & Report – January 22, 2025

President Chavda reported that the Governance Committee recommended changes to the USSU's election policy, including that campaigning be prohibited in libraries.

Councillor Finnie asked if a candidate will be removed from the ballot if they violate these new campaign rules.

- President Chavda answered that it is up to the Elections Committee to make rulings. Aside from disqualification, there are other possible sanctions, such as requiring the candidate to issue a public apology, or withholding campaign reimbursements, and so on.

Move to enter the Governance Committee minutes from January 27, 2025, into the official record.

USCMOTION091	President Chavda / Councillor Bytyqi	Carried
---------------------	---	----------------

6. College/Constituency Report

6.1. Agriculture and Bioresources

Councillor Cey reported the following:

- ASA is working on revisions to its constitution.
- On February 12, they are holding an exec auction and steak supper as a fundraiser for STARS.

6.2. Arts and Science

Councillor Bytyqi reported the following:

- The ASSU discussed the upcoming changes to the USSU health & dental plan fee.

6.3. Dentistry

Councillor Ge had nothing to report.

6.4. Education

Councillor Fielding reported the following:

- Their hockey trip was last weekend.
- The next steps conference will likely be cancelled.
- They are hosting a traffic light night on March 1.
- They are hosting a trivia & board game night on February 13.

6.5. Edwards

Councillor R. Patel reported the following:

- They are having a charity brunch on Saturday for women.
- There is an upcoming EDI workshop about bias in the workplace.
- Other upcoming events include the IBSS gala, a bowling night, and lunch & learn.

6.6. Engineering

No Councillor present.

6.7. Indigenous Students

No Councillor present.

6.8. International Students

Councillor Mashrafi reported that the International Students Association will meet to discuss how to proceed with its organizational changes.

6.9. Kinesiology

Councillor Ahmed reported that the Kinesiology Winter Formal is this coming Saturday.

6.10. Law

Councillor Sidhu reported that they have a formal event upcoming at the start of February.

6.11. Medicine

Councillor M. Patel reported the following:

- SNSS has created a professionalism committee.
- SNSS distributed the College of Medicine's tuition consultation survey.
- SNSS has concerns regarding space bookings.

6.12. Nursing

Councillor Cabrera reported the following:

- Practice sessions are starting for second-year students.
- The Nursing Winter Formal was held on January 25.
- Voting occurred to elect a replacement for former-Councillor Tayab.

6.13. Pharmacy and Nutrition

No Councillor present.

6.14. St. Thomas More
No Councillor present.

6.15. Western College of Veterinary Medicine
Councillor Bilyk reported that their winter formal is tomorrow.

7. Business

7.1. 2025-2026 USSU Student Fees

VP Ahiabu presented information about changes to USSU fees. The timeline for changing the fee amounts is as follows: fee request, financial analysis, Finance and Assessment Committee approval, USC approval, Fee Review Committee approval, USask approval, publish. The first three steps in the process have been completed.

7.1.1. USSU Undergraduate Student Fee

VP Ahiabu proposed increasing the USSU Undergraduate Student Fee by 5%, to \$122.68, for the 2025-2026 academic year.

Motion to increase the USSU Undergraduate Student Fee by 5%, to \$122.68, for the 2025-2026 academic year.

USCMOTION092	Councillor Bytyqi / Councillor Sidhu	Carried
---------------------	---	----------------

7.1.2. USSU Infrastructure Fee

VP Ahiabu proposed maintaining the USSU Infrastructure Fee at \$129.92.

Councillor Finnie asked why the USSU Infrastructure Fee does not need to be raised.

- VP Ahiabu explained that there are no new projects that need to be completed on USSU-managed buildings.
- SM Mitchell added that this fee pays the USSU's mortgage. Since there are no major projects upcoming, she concluded that the USSU Infrastructure Fee can remain frozen for 2025-2026.

Motion to maintain USSU Infrastructure Fee at \$129.92 for the 2025-2026 academic year.

USCMOTION093	Councillor Bytyqi / Councillor Sidhu	Carried
---------------------	---	----------------

7.1.3. USSU Saskatoon Transit Fee

VP Ahiabu explained that this fee increases by the CPI each year. With CPI at 1.6%, the fee will be increased to \$197.74.

Councillor Bytyqi asked if this fee is paid once per term or once per year.

- SM Ventnor answered that it is paid once per year.

Councillor Ge asked if all students must pay the fee or if there is a way to opt out.

- VP Ahiabu explained that some students can opt out if they meet the criteria.

Councillor Sidhu asked if students are assessed the fee if they do not activate their U-Pass.

- SM Ventnor answered yes.
- President Chavda answered that a student must be enrolled in at least one in-person course per term to be assessed the fee.

Councillor Finnie asked if an AES student will automatically be assessed this fee if they are taking only two courses in a term.

- SM Ventnor answered yes.

Councillor M. Patel asked if it was possible to extend the U-Pass for programs that run beyond September to April.

- SM Ventnor explained that this issue is under review but there is not a solution yet. A student taking Spring or Summer courses has access to the U-Pass during those terms, but programs with longer courses like Medicine and Vet Med are only covered from September to April.

Motion to increase the USSU Saskatoon Transit Fee by 1.6%, to \$197.74, for the 2025-2026 academic year.

USCMOTION094	Councillor Ge / Councillor Frykas	Carried
---------------------	--	----------------

7.2. USSU Health and Dental Plan Fees – Studentcare

VP Ahiabu proposed increasing the health and dental plan fee by \$165.30, up to \$483.18, for the 2025-2026 academic year.

Councillor R. Patel asked why the USSU Executive proposed increasing the plan fee rather than cutting benefits.

- President Chavda explained that the Executive did not want to cut benefits because many students depend on the benefits and make use of them.

Councillor Tellez-Hernandez reminded Council that prior to this proposed increase, the USSU’s health & dental plan fee was below the U15 median.

Councillor R. Patel asked what percent of prescription drug costs are covered by the plan.

- President Chavda answered that the amount is 80%, with an additional 20% at Rexall.

Councillor Bytyqi asked if the proposed increase would maintain all current benefits.

- President Chavda answered yes.

Councillor Ge and Councillor Mashrafi asked why the proposed increase to the fee is so significant given the utilization rates presented at the last meeting.

- President Chavda explained that the utilization rates were for the previous academic year. The proposed increase to the fee takes into account both the increased utilization rates from last year and this year.

Motion to increase the USSU Health and Dental Plan Fee by \$165.30, to \$483.18, for the 2025-2026 academic year.

USCMOTION095	Councillor Sidhu / VP Singh	Carried
---------------------	------------------------------------	----------------

8. New Business

There was no new business.

9. Questions, Comments, and Announcements

- VP Bauman announced that registration is open for the USSU Undergraduate Symposium.
- VP Bauman announced that the nomination form for the Teaching Excellence Awards closes at the end of the week. The USSU plans to conduct surveys during the weeks before and after Reading Week and will need Councillors to volunteer.
 - Councillor Bilyk asked if instructors who taught a class during the Fall term may be nominated now.
 - VP Bauman answered no, only instructors from the Winter term may be nominated now.
- President Chavda asked Councillors to remind their constituency presidents to share their availability for AOCPC meetings using the link provided by the Academic & Governance Assistant.
 - Councillor Bytyqi asked if Councillors can attend the AOCPC meeting.
 - President Chavda answered no, just constituency presidents.
- VP Singh announced that the Winter Whiteout Ball has been postponed until February 7. If students have a ticket for the women's Huskies hockey game that same evening, they will be admitted to the Ball free of cost.
- Chairperson Rafid-Hamed announced that he will not be present for the next USC meeting.

10. Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 PM.



Executive Meeting Minutes for February 04, 2025

Present:

President/Chair – Krunal Chavda
VP Operations and Finance – Moses Ahiabu
VP Academic Affairs – Elisabeth Bauman
VP Student Affairs – Upkar Singh
SM Communications & Marketing – Jason Ventnor
Academic & Governance Assistant – Brock Neufeldt

Regrets:

1. Call to Order

VP Ahiabu called the meeting to order at 1:13 PM and stated the land acknowledgment.

2. Quorum

Quorum was present.

3. Approval of Previous Meeting Minutes

EXEC 2025.01.28

President Chavda / VP Singh

Carried

4. Roundtables

a. President Chavda

i. Meetings

1. Winter Whiteout Ball Discussion - Upkar x Meerah
2. Dr. Cranston Monthly Meeting with USSU Execs
3. Krunal x Elisabeth Check in
4. STMSU meeting
5. Admin Team meeting
6. Meeting with Sam Randeau (LSA President)
 - a. Discussion about student employee union.
7. ASSU Meeting
8. USSU fees discussion - Jason V x Amanda x Moses
9. USSU x USFA meeting
 - a. Discussion about classroom sizes.



10. George Foufas x Krunal - Discussion
11. Meeting with Henry - STMSU President
12. University Council
13. Student Meeting Janvi - Sustainability
14. USC Pre-council Meeting
15. USC Council Meeting
16. Fee Review Committee Meeting
 - a. Discussion about lab equipment fee.
17. Meeting with Tracy McArthur - Engineering
 - a. Panelist at APEGS AGM.
18. Student meeting (1)
19. Meeting with Melissa and Jaeren (ESS)
 - a. Winter Whiteout ball discussion
20. Filming group scenes for exec
21. Nutrien Gift announcement
22. Grace x Jason V x Krunal elections discussion
23. Academic Relations Committee

ii. Projects/Initiatives

iii. Events

1. Black History Month launch event

iv. Other

b. VP Ahiabu

i. Meetings

1. Executive Committee Meeting
2. Meeting with CG Leaders (Phone Call)
3. Dr. Cranston Monthly Meeting with USSU Execs
4. Check in with Jason Ventnor
5. Admin Team Meeting (Partially)
6. USSU Fee Discussion Meeting with Krunal Chavda , Jason Ventnor , and Amanda Mitchell
7. University Students' Pre-council Meeting
8. University Students' Council (USC) Meeting
9. Filming: Group Scenes for Exec Portfolio Videos
10. Campus Groups Committee Weekly Meeting
11. USSU Budget Meeting
 - a. Increased budget for student advocacy.
 - b. Increase funding for campus groups and executive sponsorship.

ii. Projects/Initiatives

1. Ratification
2. Funding
3. Cheque Requests



- 4. Insurance
 - iii. **Events**
 - 1. Black History Month Launch Event
 - iv. **Other**
- c. VP Bauman**
- i. **Meetings**
 - 1. Exec Meeting
 - 2. Hearing preparation with a student
 - 3. Academic Integrity workshop with Dr. Susan Bens, Academic Relations Committee, and Students' Council
 - 4. Filming VP Academic Portfolio videos (Meerah)
 - 5. Dr. Cranston monthly meeting
 - 6. Krunal check-in
 - 7. Symposium planning with Brock
 - 8. Admin team meeting
 - 9. APC
 - a. Discussion about the authority of the APC.
 - 10. USFA and USSU Meeting
 - 11. Brock and Jason Kovitch, Symposium and Excellence Awards discussion
 - 12. Krunal + STMSU President Henry
 - 13. University Council
 - 14. Pre-council meeting
 - 15. Students' Council
 - 16. Dr. Susan Bens and Academic Integrity panel brainstorming
 - 17. Filming group scenes for videos, Meerah + Exec
 - 18. Academic Relations Committee
 - 19. Awards Discussion with Krunal + Kovitch
 - ii. **Projects/Initiatives**
 - 1. Academic Integrity Policy (University)
 - 2. Excellence Awards Policy Review (USSU)
 - 3. Student Cases
 - iii. **Events**
 - iv. **Other**
- d. VP Singh**
- i. **Meetings**
 - 1. Filming VP Student Affairs Portfolio videos
 - 2. Exec Committee Meeting
 - 3. Winter Whiteout Ball Discussion - Krunal x Meerah
 - 4. Dr. Cranston monthly meeting
 - 5. Check-in with Jason Ventnor



- 6. USSU ChildCare Centre Board Meeting
- 7. Admin Team
- 8. Meeting: Ryley Cozart
 - a. Winter Whiteout discussion.
- 9. University Council
- 10. Pre-council meeting
- 11. Students' Council
- 12. Meeting: Morgan
- 13. Meeting: Protective Services X Jason Kovitch
 - a. Discussion about the future of Safewalk.
- 14. Centre Meeting
- 15. Filming group scenes for videos, Meerah + Exec
- ii. **Projects/Initiatives**
 - 1. Winter WhiteOut Ball Party Planning
- iii. **Events**
 - 1. Black History Month Launch Event
- iv. **Other**

5. New Business

a. USSU x USFA Fund

- i. President Chavda shared an idea to create a fund that will promote shared events between faculty and students.

b. Excellence Awards

- i. President Chavda proposed moving the non-Teaching Excellence Awards to a different policy. A different USC committee would oversee these awards instead of the Academic Relations Committee.

c. Funding

Motion to approve \$303.95 of Executive sponsorship funding to Islamic Relief USask for their Winter Warm Meals Initiative.

EXECMOTION095	President Chavda / VP Bauman	Carried
----------------------	-------------------------------------	----------------

6. Adjournment

Meeting was adjourned at 1:51 PM.

Academic Relations Committee

February 3, 2025

Attendance:

- Present: VP Bauman, Councillor Patel, SAL Emily L. SM Kovitch, SAL Sakshi
- Guests: President Chavda
- Absent: Councillor Jacob, AGA Neufeldt
- **Quorum: present**

Agenda:

1. Introductions

- Policy Review:

<https://ussu.ca/wp-content/uploads/2023/03/ARC-2-USSU-Excellence-Awards-Policy.pdf>

This is the Excellence Award policy which we will be talking about. It contains the Teaching Excellence Awards (which you are all familiar with), and then a series of other volunteer and engagement awards. There are some problematic things with how these awards are currently administered, and I would love your feedback on how we could make them better. I have a few specific questions (especially about the OER Award) to help guide our conversation today.

- Academic Advising Awards:
 - Any academic advisors, like in Agriculture.
- How to deal with the problem of nominations and evaluations.
- Centre Coordinator awards,
- Is there a way to take nominations, and make it voting, like a public choice award.
 - But a problem where groups with the larger membership will get it
- Problems with the nomination and evaluation process
- If we get 80-100 instructors nominated, put those other public categories out there.
 - Tough to find a rubric that the groups will be
- Doing more for those who are nominated:
 - Find those avenues
 - Recognize nominees: give a certificate, recognize the nomination
- Do we have a category for an outstanding Indigenous instructor.
- Should there be a separate category for international instructor, indigenous instructor, Metis instructor, just because those people deserve to be recognized in their own right.
 - Diversity in the way we nominate people.
 - Maybe the USSU is not the appropriate place for this. Maybe OVIE collaboration or Indigenous Students' Union.

- Encourage the committee at some point to have that conversation with Gordon Oakes, an idea how to do this well.
- Make sure we are being equitable and fair.
- Want to make sure everyone is equally represented
- Open Resources Award:
 - Either needs to be part of Teaching Excellence Awards.
 - Is there a way to put the award under Gwenna Moss.
 - Could they administer it.
 - Library and Gwenna Moss centre is wanting a more specific definition of open resources
 - Profs use Open Resources textbooks, and we WANT to acknowledge it.
 - We need to be focused on the benefit of students: and students also benefit from free resources or PDFs.
 - "I don't think we should limit it to one sort of textbook area"
 - Lots of professors put lots of resources to be equitable for students, and limiting it would be kind of bad
 - If they limit it, how would students nominated.
 - Given criteria in the policy, we have only handed out the award a few times in previous years. It seems to be connected to the teaching excellence process.
 - If we do not have a viable way of getting nominations, then how do we do it.
- Solutions to the Open Resource Award Idea:
 - ~~— Separate award, own nomination and evaluation process: this has not worked in the past.~~
 - Dissolve the award and have a question on the Teaching Excellence Awards evaluation forms that recognizes open resources.
 - We could make it be part of the ranking of the awards
 - Keep the award, and have it as a subset of TEAs.
 - In the TEA evaluation surveys:
 - "Would you like to nominate your instructor for a open resource excellence award?" Yes/No
 - Data question: scale of 1 to 10, what amount do they use open resources.
 - Concern that students do not know what OERs are. Could we have a definition in the survey.
 - Would we keep the broad category, or library's narrow definition.
 - How WOULD we evaluate this.
 - Get rid of the award entirely
 - Transfer the award to library / Gwenna Moss Centre.
 - Regardless, we can respond to them and suggest with their narrow definition, we suggest they have their own award (with their nominee list and student voting).
 - Leave it for next year to deal with.
- There might not be a way to do the OER this year that makes it fair for fall term professors.

- Conclusion and committee consensus:
 - Not do an OER award this year
 - Let Gwenna Moss know that they can create their own award with their own specific criteria.
 - Recommend these 3 possible changes/solutions to the incoming VP Academic and Academic Relations committee to decide on EARLY in the year.
 - Dissolve the award and have a question on the Teaching Excellence Awards evaluation forms that recognizes open resources.
 - We could make it be part of the ranking of the awards
 - Keep the award, and have it as a subset of TEAs.
 - In the TEA evaluation surveys:
 - “Would you like to nominate your instructor for a open resource excellence award.” Yes/No
 - Data question: scale of 1 to 10, what amount do they use open resources.
 - Concern that students do not know what OERs are. Could we have a definition in the survey.
 - Would we keep the broad category, or library’s narrow definition.
 - How WOULD we evaluate this.
 - Get rid of the award entirely

- Teaching Excellence Awards: nominations are now closed, and Brock and I will have a schedule out for you all to sign up to do some classroom surveys. We plan to start doing classroom surveys the week of February 10th and the week of February 24th. Please set aside a bit of time each of those weeks, if possible, to sign up for a few classroom surveys.

Following Meetings:

- February 10th: Access + Equity, and Policy Amendments
- Break: no meeting
- February 24th: Symposium Planning Meeting
- February 26th: volunteer for the symposium itself!
- March 4th: Symposium Awards Ceremony

**Campus Group Committee Meeting
Minutes for February 3, 2025 – 12 PM
Roy Romanow Student Council Chamber**

Present: Moses Ahiabu , Zachary Cey , Angi Patel , Guillermo Tellez-Hernandez

Also Present: Stefanie Ewen

Regrets: Hamza Abdi

1. Call to Order

VP Ahiabu called the meeting to order at 12:05 PM.

2. Quorum

Quorum was present.

3. Approval of Previous Meeting Minutes

CGC 2025.01.27

Councilor Tellez-Hernandez / SAL Patel
Carried

4. Introductions

- a. Members introduced themselves with their names, pronouns, college, program/major/position and their favorite dish.

5. Business

- a. Ratification
 - i. Saskatchewan Dental Student Society
 - ii. Saskatoon Arabs Society
 - iii. Usask Cheer

Motion to provisionally ratify the following Campus Groups for the 2024-2025 academic year:

1. Saskatchewan Dental Student Society
2. Saskatoon Arabs Society
3. Usask Cheer

CGMOTION051	VP Ahiabu / Councilor Cey	Carried
--------------------	----------------------------------	----------------

b. Funding

Motion to grant **“Punjabi Students' Association Saskatchewan”** \$386.45 cash of projects & initiatives funding for their event, **“Mock wedding”** on January 31, 2025.

CGMOTION052	Councilor Cey / Councilor Tellez-Hernandez	Carried
--------------------	---	----------------

Motion to **deny** **“Punjabi Students' Association Saskatchewan”** \$500 cash of EDI-International funding for their event, **“Mock wedding 2025”** on January 31, 2025.

CGMOTION053	Councilor Tellez-Hernandez / SAL Patel	Carried
--------------------	---	----------------

Motion to grant **“AIESEC in Saskatoon - Branch of AIESEC Canada Inc.”** \$150 cash of projects & initiatives funding for their event, **“Local Committee Meeting/Orientation Day”** on January 30, 2025.

CGMOTION054	VP Ahiabu / SAL Patel	Carried
--------------------	------------------------------	----------------

Motion to grant **“Black Student's Mentorship Association (BSMA)”** \$400 cash of EDI-International funding for their event, **“I Rise (Celebrating Black Women)”** on February 7, 2025.

CGMOTION055	Councilor Tellez-Hernandez / Councilor Cey	Carried
--------------------	---	----------------

Motion to **deny** **“Usask Buddies and Exchange Students Program”** \$500 cash of EDI-International funding for their event, **“Karaoke and Board Game Night”** on February 7, 2025.

CGMOTION056	VP Ahiabu / Councilor Tellez-Hernandez	Carried
--------------------	---	----------------

Motion to grant **“Best Buddies UofS”** \$250 cash of EDI-Disabilities funding for their event, **“Valentine's Craft Night”** on February 5, 2025.

CGMOTION057	Councilor Cey / VP Ahiabu	Carried
--------------------	----------------------------------	----------------

6. New Business

a. N/A

7. Adjournment

Meeting was adjourned at 1:02 PM.